## **Witnesham Baptist Church**

Last July we said goodbye to Pastor Andrew Croft as he retired after leading our Church for 9 years.

We have not been able to replace him but are continuing our services with an interesting and stimulating variety of speakers . We meet every Sunday at 10.30am and all visitors are warmly welcomed.

We also join with the Parish Churches of Witnesham, Westerfield and Tuddenham for joint services throughout the year.

Our Babies and Toddlers group closed for 2 years during Covid but we are pleased to say since September it is up and running again in the Church rooms. The group is led by Rebecca Dengzee and Yvonne Cross and is very popular with local parents. They meet on the first and third Friday mornings at 9.15am.

The Post Office continues to use our conservatory on Tuesday afternoons and Thursday mornings. We would encourage people to use this facility to keep it going for the village.

We also have a collection box for FIND in the conservatory and welcome non perishable food and toiletries contributions.

Outside the Church there is a collection point for clothes run by the Salvation Army. Donations to this help this worthy cause.

Once again all are welcome to our Church. Details of our services are on our website and the Leaders can be contacted through this www.witneshambaptist.org.uk.